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From: Elizabeth Macdonald <Elizabeth.Macdonald@merton.gov.uk> 
Sent: 13 August 2021 14:22
To: 
Cc:  
Subject: FW: Application by Tesco Stores Ltd. Sandham House, Boundary Business Court. Church 
Road, Mitcham CR4 3TD

Good Afternoon

Tesco Sub-Committee Hearing – Tuesday 17 August 2021

We have been sent a couple of videos – although the issues seem to be mostly planning 
related, there is the mention of light nuisance and noise nuisance outside of the flats.

Regards

Elizabeth Macdonald

Licensing Officer

Regulatory Services Partnership

Serving the London Boroughs of Merton, Richmond upon Thames and Wandsworth

Civic Centre, London Road, Morden SM4 5DX

Telephone: 020 8545 3798

Email: elizabeth.macdonald@merton.gov.uk

From: f.healy 
Sent: 12 August 2021 19:32
To: Licensing <Licensing@merton.gov.uk>
Subject: Application by Tesco Stores Ltd. Sandham House, Boundary Business Court. Church Road, 
Mitcham CR4 3TD

To Whom it Concerns
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I have already submitted a complaint about this application however I think this couple of 
downloads might be of interest to the Licensing Sub Committee who will be making the 
decision as to whether or not to grant this licensing application. The videos were compiled to 
support two other applications being made by Tesco with regard to Sandham House: 
21/P2571 & 21/P2570. 

The reason I am sending this to you is because I think the proximity of one of the intended 
Tesco parking bays will adversely affect the health & wellbeing of those living in particular, 
on the ground floor of the new flats being built but also other occupants. The toxic fumes that 
they will inhale could seriously affect their physical health as also seriously impact on their 
quality of life generally. This consideration, & that of lights from traffic shining into their 
flats plus, the detrimental effect of illuminated signage doing the same all, in my opinion, 
further contribute to making Sandham House an unsuitable site from which to sell alcohol.

Yours faithfully
Frances Healy

Video attachments can be found on the links below:

https://youtu.be/E50CW-KDRoQ video 3

https://youtu.be/WrsKmUoHfro video 2
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